Board Member Letter to the Editor – Option 1
Community colleges work for Oregon — and it’s a partnership that drives our economy. Community colleges are the engines of Oregon’s workforce, adapting swiftly to meet the needs of local industries and ensuring students are prepared to contribute meaningfully to our communities.
As a member of [INSERT YOUR COMMUNITY COLLEGE HERE] Community College board of education, I see firsthand the pivotal role these institutions play. Whether training skilled nurses, welders, mental health counselor, or early childhood educators, community colleges work hand-in-hand with employers to align programs with workforce demands. This flexibility ensures that students leave with the skills, knowledge, and readiness needed to secure jobs and strengthen our economy.
In rural and urban areas alike, community colleges provide affordable, accessible education that lifts individuals and entire communities. They also support local industries through targeted workforce development programs that respond to emerging economic trends.
As we start the upcoming legislative session, I urge Oregon’s lawmakers to prioritize funding for community colleges. Investing in these institutions is an investment in Oregon’s future workforce, economic resilience, and prosperity.
Strong support for community colleges benefits all Oregonians. With the right resources, they can continue to adapt, innovate, and serve as the backbone of workforce development in our state. Together, we can ensure Oregon thrives — because community colleges work for Oregon.
Sincerely,
[Your Name]
[Community College Board of Education Member]
